
TOWN OF BOURNE 
ZOOM TELECONFERENCE 

COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
MINUTES OF 4/15/21. 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Marilyn Jackson, Gerri Parham-Andos, Dianne 
Carter, Sandra Barnard, Beverly Armando, Kenneth Blanchard, Jean Hills, 

Edith Hurd, Lorraine Young  
 
EXCUSED MEMBERS: Joe Donatelle, Edith Hurd 

 
OTHER PRESENT: Debora Oliviere-Llanes, Kari Leighton, Arne Carr 

 
Meeting called to order at 11:04 a.m. 
 

MINUTES:  
Upon a motion made by Beverly Armando and seconded by Lorraine 

Young, the board unanimously voted to approve the minutes of March 18, 
2021 as written into record. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT: Arne Carr 

 Craft Fair is going to be held June 12 at the Sagamore Inn from 10a-

3p. People can call the Friends for more information. 
 
 

OUTREACH: Kari Leighton presented highlights 

● Kari and Merry James both attended several Zoom meetings and 

trainings.   
● Vaccine clinics for homebound residents were very busy. 

Refreshments were passed out for BFD and Bourne Oaks staff 

members. 
● 62 individuals were vaccinated at a clinic at Continental and at 

Roland Phinney. 
● No Knox Boxes were installed. 
● 3 Fuel Assistance applications and 1 Tax Abatement application 

were processed. 
● The St. Patrick’s Day drive through event handed out 135 Corned 

Beef & Cabbage dinners and delivered 10 meals to homebound 
seniors. 

● 95% of Bourne residents over 75 years of age have been vaccinated. 
 

 

DIRECTOR’S REPORT: Debora Oliviere-Llanes 

● Cyd’s Kitchen provided 194 meals to seniors last month. 
● Over 200 tax returns were completed with the AARP Volunteers. 



● 127 seniors were vaccinated at the senior housing clinics.  
● SHINE continued to counsel seniors on health insurance options.  
● Appointments were held with Elder law attorneys. 
● Upcoming Events include: Synergy of Sound, Mother’s Day and 

Father’s Day drive through events, a boxed-lunch drive through 

event, and an Ice Cream Social at Buzzard’s Bay Park. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS: 

● Progress on the reconstruction out back was shown via shared 
screen. 

● Movies are to start up again in June, exercise classes to (hopefully) 

begin in July 

● Affordable housing (shortages) and food distribution was discussed  
 

Upon a motion duly made Dianne and seconded by Gerri, the Board 
unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 12:08 pm. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Linda J. Rush 
Administrative Assistant 

 


